The Town of Millbary:-

Commission on Disabilities
Municipal Office Building 127 Elm Street Millbury, Ma. 01527

Meeting Minutes

Date; March 9, 2023 Time; 6:30 PM

Present;

Mike Kennedy; Chair, Dan Jakes; Vice Chair, Debbi Dymek; Secretary, Kent Stowe;
Treasurer and Jim Clifford.

Guest; None
Meeting Minutes;

The minutes were read and accepted as written for the December 8 meeting. Motion was
made by Dan and second by Kent.
All voted unanimously.

RESOURCE PROJECT;

Dan has finished compiling all the information for the resource booklet.

He presented each member of the commission with a packet of all this information.

He also made copies for the Town Manager and the Town Clerk.

We will then present this information to them and ask if they can read it through, make
additions or corrections and report back to us in an upcoming meeting

When this is complete, we are asking if this information can be printed in a booklet and
then put all this information on our Disability WEB site.

MILLBURY SELF-EVALUATION TRANSITION PLAN:

Millbury was awarded the contract for Millbury Self-Evaluation Transition Plan, funded
by MOD.

Effective January1, 2023 with a due date of June 30.

As of now, all municipal buildings have been surveyed, including schools. The outdoor
school facilities will be surveyed in the better weather along with the local playgrounds.

Seeing that our meeting is televised, Mike was asking the public if anyone in the town
would be interested in joining our commission. We have two vacancies and would like
other citizen input at our meetings.



Debbi brought up the subject that in the Town meeting booklet the Disability commission
is not listed. She wanted to know what we have to do so the Millbury citizens know that
our commissions is out there for their benefit.

Mike replied that this was up to him to make a list of our accomplishments and present
this list to our Town Clerk.

He will work on it.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Mike made an announcement that there will be a MOD CAM training on May 3 and 4 at

10 to 3. The two days must be attended to receive a certificate through ZOOM.
Anyone who wants to attend, it is highly recommended.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Dan and second by Jim.
Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting will be held on April 13, 2023.

spectfully submitte

[ D),

Debbi Dymek, Secretary




